Knaresborough Town Council

Economic Development Working Group

29th October 2015
Attendees: David Goode (Chair), Christine Willoughby, Andrew Willoughby

Apologies: David Bulmer, Bill Rigby

Discussed the role of the Economic Development Working Group.  This project was originally set up by then Councillor Andy Wright to look at ways the empty town shops could be better marketed.  Agreed action was to undertake a survey to gain the thoughts of members of the public on what types of shops they would like to see. This was funded by the NDP programme.

The results have been consolidated into 5 reports; one for each question asked.  Unfortunately the results are inconclusive and show no clear picture of residents’ wishes.  The answers received were wide ranging; however in the format that data was collected it provided no clear evidence base which potential new businesses could use, with confidence, to ascertain local demand for specific goods and services.

It is therefore recommended that this work is subsumed into the NDP programme in support of policy development that covers the Town Centre.  Andrew and Christine Willoughby kindly agreed to continue to work on some of the data with a view to further consolidating the results such that it may be possible to use it in support of the evidence base for the NDP programme.

The Farmers’ Market was discussed.  It was agreed that given the present business climate locally it was unlikely that a similar venture would have any more chance of success than the previous markets. 

Recommendation to Council:
That the work of the Economic Development Working Group is subsumed into the NDP Working Group and that the Economic Development Working Group is disbanded.

That at this time no further action is taken on the Farmers Market.

